
 

 

 Progress Reports: It is hard to believe that our first five weeks have passed. Progress reports were distributed to Group A students on 

October 13th and Group B students on October 16th.  

 Classroom Observations: Students are genuinely happy to be back in our building.  

 New Report Cards at DES! Last winter, staff initiated the process of updating report cards utilizing SchoolTool for K-4 students. New 

report cards will include grade-level specific learning standards based on the New York State Learning Standards. Students will also be 

evaluated on our “Blue Devil Behaviors” – including striving for their personal best, following classroom and building expectations, 

listening, organization, and accountability/responsibility. Special thanks to our Report Card Committee for this major accomplishment. Staff 

will be trained to use SchoolTool report cards on Wednesday, October 21st.  

 ParentSquare: Maintaining communication with parents and families is increasingly important this year. Staff are transitioning to the use of 

ParentSquare and have unofficially welcomed parents to start to use ParentSquare. This platform allows teachers to push group messages and 

reminders out to families, as well as private messages between specific parents and staff.  

 Connected Community Schools Update: Dolgeville Central School’s membership as a Community School has evolved dramatically since 

conception last year. Teaming up with Rome Alliance for Education has provided DCS families with numerous services and opportunities. 

We are happy to have Katie Rockwell, our Connected Community Schools Site Coordinator, back in action at DCS!  

o During the 2019-20 school year (January-June), we had 28 LINK referrals. Since July 1, 2020, we have 41 LINK referrals. LINK 

referrals are completed for students and/or families that demonstrate the need for supplemental services. Mrs. Rockwell works with 

families to get services, including Mentoring, Family Peer Advocates, care management, counseling with the Neighborhood Center 

(clinical mental health support), MCAT (mobile crisis assessment team), legal aid, Runaway and Homeless Youth services, Catholic 

Charities, childcare assistance, HEAP, WIC, RCIL, local food pantries, etc.  

o LINK meetings are coordinated every Thursday morning with the principal (elementary and high school),  

o We relocated our “Community Schools Office” in the elementary building to include a location for school supplies and various 

donations. Our stock includes various school supplies available for K-12 students.  

 Neighborhood Center Update: Our counselor from the Neighborhood Center currently works with DCS students on Fridays. We will be 

transitioning to include an additional day for services on Tuesdays. At this time, 28 DCS students are working with Neighborhood Center at 

DCS. Special thanks to Mrs. Lynne Licari, our school psychologist, for coordinating the Neighborhood Center services at DCS, as well as 

guiding families through the enrollment process.  

 Superintendent’s Conference Day – Friday, October 23rd: Our upcoming Superintendents Conference Day will focus on the prioritization of 

skills and curriculum development for K-12 staff.  
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Academics 

23 seniors took the SATs on Wednesday, September 23rd and 21 juniors took 
the PSATs  on Wednesday, October 14th.  Thank you to Mr. Guenthner for 
coordinating and administering the exams.   

The focus for PD for 7-12 teachers at the October faculty meeting was best 
practices for the hybrid schedule and student engagement in virtual learning. 

The first five week period ended October 2nd with progress notes sent home 
on October 9th and 13th.  The first quarter ends on November 6th.  Report 
cards will be distributed on November 13th. 

CSI Update 

Priority 1: Instructional Leadership-  the first set of walkthroughs are in pro-
gress, giving targeted feedback on how the teacher is practicing COVID-19 
protocols. 

Priority 2: Student Academic Goal Setting– MS teachers are using 5-week 
averages to reflect with students on academic goal setting with their goal 
portfolios. 

Priority 3: Curriculum and Instruction-  On October 23rd, teachers will have 
training and support curriculum mapping with CASDA representative Susan 
Stoya, focusing on prioritization of standards and progression of skills 

Priority 4: Social Emotional Learning– student logins are being created for 
the program Naviance, which our guidance counselors are being trained in 
with the focus of helping students make connections between school and 
career and college readiness and exploration 

Priority 5: Parent Engagement—DCS launched the communication platform 
Parent Square, Christian Czerwinski is joining us to help with PR, we are 
working on reimaging the DCS website with a dedicated spot to support for 
parents with technology and virtual learning  

Grades 7-12 have been piloting live virtual 
classes on Wednesdays on, with the A and  B 
groups joining together for a modified sched-
ule on Google Meet.  97% of students partici-
pated last Wednesday! 
 
This schedule will be the model grades 7-12 
uses if there is a short-term closure. 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 

 NYSED visit for CSI 10/23 

 Quarter 1 ends 11/6  

 Picture Retakes 11/3 (A Group) and 
11/5 (B Group) 

 Spirit Week 11/2-6 (last week of fall 
sports) 

 Parent-Teacher Conferences – 11/15 
(1/2 day) and 11/16 , Virtual or in-
person 

 

For students with extended absences or the 
need to be quarantined, a virtual schedule team 
has been set up to work with teachers and fam-
ilies to allow students to participate in live vir-
tual classes to ensure continuity of learning.  
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BOARD REPORT-October 20, 2020 
 

DEAN OF STUDENTS 

 

1. I have been assisting both principals with the reopening of school in multiple capacities.    
 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 

 

1. We currently are in the 4th week of the fall season 1 athletics at the time of this report. The student 
athletes have competed successfully in home and away contests in girls’ jv/varsity soccer, 
jv/varsity boys’ soccer, and varsity boys’/girls’ cross country. Fall season 1 will be completed by 
November 14th. I have included some pictures of the teams in action at the end of this report. 

 

2. Our home athletic events included multiple changes to entry in that only 2 spectators per student 
athlete are allowed and each individual needs to complete a COVID-19 screening. The Center 
State Conference are using universal passes and COVID-19 assessment forms to complete this 
entry process. We also have marked seating/standing areas to maintain social distancing and 
keep cohorts of home and visiting spectators separated as much as possible. 

 

3. The Governor’s restriction on high-risk sports being allowed a limited no contact practice and not 
being allowed to have contests has not been adjusted. The restriction will expire on December 
31st, 2020. The CSC league is waiting on a decision of an adjustment to the high-risk sport 
restriction to allow regular practices and contests before releasing any schedules or starting the 
winter sport seasons. 
  

4. The modified winter sport season #1 (volleyball and wrestling) that was set to begin on October 
26th has been delayed by the CSC league because both sports are in the high-risk category. A 
rescheduled season date has not been decided. 
  

5. The varsity and junior varsity winter sport season (basketball, volleyball, indoor track, 
competitive cheer, and wrestling) are scheduled to begin on November 30th, but could possibly be 
delayed until January 4th, 2021.  The CSC league has discussed the possibility of forming a 
regional league only schedule for some of these sports as we did this fall if contests are eventually 
allowed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:dzilkowski@dolgeville.org


ATHLETIC FACILITY  

 
1. The softball dugout project was delayed while waiting for the permit to be issued from SED and I 

recently was notified we can move ahead. The contractor (Double G Construction) is tied up with 
multiple projects due to delays caused by the COVID-19 pandemic.  The Edwin J. Wadas 
Foundation has provided us with another six-month extension to use the funds from the grant for 
this project based on our circumstances. We have revised the timeline to have this project 
completed by the start of spring sports (April 19th, 2021). Double G construction has assured me 
that they will have it completed by early April 2021 or sooner.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 



Dolgeville Central School Bus Garage 
31 Wolf Street, Dolgeville, NY 13329 

 
Transportation Supervisor- Joseph Stack                                                                        

                                                                              

                                Bus Garage Numbers       TEL: 315-429-9388   FAX: 315-429-8791             

                                                                   Email: Jstack@dolgeville.org 

   

           

 

 

Date:  October 14, 2020 

To:    Theodore Kawryga 

From:  Joseph Stack 

Re:       Transportation review items. 

DOT Inspection was held for buses 102, 104, 105, 111, 112, and 115 on September 24th. No 
issues, all the buses passed.   

Delivery date for the new school buses is yet to be determined. The buses are ready to be 

delivered pending the date when the funding is secured.    

The fire alarm system is still malfunctioning.   Wayne is working with Simplex to correct the 

issue. 

The inground bus lift is starting to develop more issues. I am working on getting quotes for 

installing a new system. 

 

 

 

 

 

 








